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Mr. President, Secretary General, Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen  

1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Alliance of Small Island States (AOSIS). We align 
ourselves with the statement delivered by the Distinguished Representative of the Kingdom of 
Thailand on behalf of the Group of 77 and China. 
 

2. It is a historic week for several key aspects of our work– the launch of the ECOSOC Forum 
on financing for development (FfD) follow-up, the high level thematic debate on the 
Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), and the signing of the Paris Agreement on climate 
change.  We have just come from the first meeting of the Global Infrastructure Forum in 
Washington DC - Infrastructure development is one of the key development challenges for 
SIDS. The significance of this week in many ways reflects the great strides in multilateralism 
we achieved in 2015. What’s more, it also points to a paradigm shift in the UN development 
system




